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There are two seemingly contradictory worlds which seem to collide this time 
every year. Just as church leaders are gearing up for the season of Lent, so, too, is 
the world gearing up for an equally intense season of anticipation, expectation, 
prayer and devotion. 
 
I am referring, of course, to March Madness. 
 
It never fails that, each year in March, I end up scheduling some deeply                      
meaningful church activity on the same day as a major game. Book studies on  
Selection Sunday. Session Retreats during that first weekend of madness. Church-
wide fellowship events during a Sweet 16 game. And heaven forbid a pastor 
schedule anything on the first Monday in April. On more than one occasion, my 
husband has reminded me to hang an NCAA calendar in my office in order to 
avoid these conflicts. But each year, I inevitably forget. 
 
This year I find myself wondering if, rather than viewing these as two distinctly 
separate spheres, we might glean something from March Madness. Setting aside 
the problematic issues that clearly remain in the NCAA (despite Supreme Court 
rulings and student athlete compensation), my pastoral heart longs to know: what 
can we learn from the devotion and the excitement so many of us feel in March? 
What can be gleaned from an event which brings together people of every              
background, race, culture, and socio-economic status? What can be gleaned from 
an event where a conservative and liberal cheer right alongside one another, with 
one another? 
 
This past week, our Minister of Music, Larry Brandenburg, was reflecting on the 
power of choir. He spoke of how it brings together people of all backgrounds and 
beliefs because they are working toward a common purpose: to make music. Just 
like fans who could not be more different rising to their feet to cheer at a 3-point 
shot, choirs have the power to span difference toward a common purpose. A 
cheer, of sorts; only rather than the motivation being a scored goal, it comes as a 
shout of praise to God. 
 
This, of course, is what church is meant to be: a collection of Godôs children  
gathered for the common purpose: to praising our Maker. We do that in worship. 
We do that on Wednesday nights at dinners and study groups and choir                
rehearsals. We do that through mission and service and care. We do that by sitting 
next to someone very different from us, allowing our voices to join in praise to the 
God who loves us and who will never let us go. 
 
This Lent, letôs give thanks for the God who loves us, who leads us, and who 
brings us together again and again. And, Go Wildcats (University of Arizona, that 
is). 
 

Christine 
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March 2  ñAshes to Goò 12:00 - 1:00 PM at HBPres 

   Ash Wednesday Service at 7:00 PM 

April 10  Palm Sunday Service at 10:30 AM  

April 14  Maundy Thursday Service at 7:30 PM 

April 15  Good Friday Tenebrae Service at 7:30 PM 

April 17  Easter Breads and Pancake Breakfast 9:00 AM 

                   Egg Hunt and Flower Cross at 9:30 AM 

                   Worship at 10:30 AM 

¿žŊčîƕ̇áőŭűĭıŪ̇¿ćĭđčžŃđű 

Ushers 
 

March 2 - Ash Wednesday 

Claudette Taylor 
Tom Taylor 

Peggy Campbell 

True Newlon 
 

March 6 

Anne Hughes 

Jeanne Luhr 

Diane Osborne 

Tom Osborne 

 
March 13 

Kelly Burke 

Peggy Campbell 

Mike Hunter 
Sarah Jane Hunter 

 
March 20 

Lynn Overstreet 

Michael Schmied 

Sheryl Schmied 

Donna Jones 

 
March 27 

Jim Rissler 

Allan Pollock 
Nancy Pollock 

Brian Pollock 

Lay Readers 

 
March 6 

Laura Krausen  

 
March 13 

Bob Brown  

 
March 20 

TBD 

 

March 27 

Jeanne Luhr 

Donate Blood 
 
 

 
The Red Cross will be having  
a blood drive at HBPres on  

 

Wednesday, March 16 
from 2:00-7:00 PM. 

 
Contact Bill Bliven for more information 

bill.bliven@redcross.org  

=đîčŃıŊđ̇Ħőŭ̇ ŪŭıŃ̇xđƓűŃđŹŹđŭ̇
ıű̇wîŭćĭ̇ʻʾ˖ 
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The new Deacon and Board of Deacon nominees 
coming on to replace outgoing Deacons have been 
selected and will be recognized at the Annual            
Meeting Feb 27. If you are present at church that 
day, you may be asked to stand and be recognized. 
Deacon training in March 19 from 10:00 - 11:30 
AM in Eline Hall. You will be notified later when 
ordination and installation of Elders, Deacons, and 
Trustees will be. 
 
The new Deacons are *Ann Burge, *Steve Coy, 
Stacey Esterle, Nate Evans, *Linda Henderson, 
Tom Taylor, *Carol Tinkle.     
 
The new Board of Deacons member is *Heather 
Drake. 
 
(The * indicates previously ordained Deacons.) 
 
Welcome to all and we look forward to working and 
fellowshipping with you. 
 
The Board of Deacons 
 
Lynn Overstreet 

\îŭƒđƕ̇6ŭőƓŊđ̇¸ŭîƕđŭ̇qıűŹ 

  

Carol Clarke, Don Chasteen, Scott Blake, Marietta Watson (Sister of Jim Boswell), Martha Scott, Harrison 
Bailey, Janet Harshawôs son (David), Judy Laning, Shirley Gurley, William Baker (Brother of Tim Baker), 
Cynthia Weller, Barbara Noland, Bob Downs (Son of Doris Downs), Brian Payne (Son of Billy Davis, III), 
Larry Brantley (Son of Linda Brantley), Diana (Daughter of Skip & Edith Light)  
  
Mission Co-workers: 
Tyler, Rochelle & Mphatso Holm, Jeff & Christie Boyd, 
Rev. Dr. Dustin & Sherry Ellington, Dr. Larry and Inge Sthreshley 
 
Presbyterian Chaplains:  
Fred Ehrman, Marie Ellis, Jessica Gibo, Jennifer Gingerich, Amy Helwig, Jenny 
Edlin, Robin Hogle, Jim  Martin, Caroline Wood 
  
If you or someone you know needs to be added to or removed from the prayer list, let us know by noon on 
Wednesdays. Also, if you are ever in the hospital, please call the church office and let us know. The hospitals 
no longer inform churches that a member is in the hospital.   

=đîćőŊű˾̇7őŭŊđŭ xđƓ̇wđŉĆđŭ̇7Ńîűű 

Easter is coming April 17 and we are bringing back 
the Harvey Browne PW tradition of Easter Breads 
though they may be presented in a little different 
way this year. Whether we have breads together in 
Emory Hall, or you end up sharing yours with your 
family at home, begin to think about what you 
would like to contribute to the celebration this 
year. Both of the Harvey Browne cookbooks have 
ideas for traditional breads, or you might just like to 
prepare an old family favorite.   

Look for more information in the 
April newsletter and begin to think 
about reparations for a glorious 
Easter celebration for 2022.   

Join Christine and other church members for a New 
Member Class on Sunday, March 13th at 2:00PM. 
Learn about Presbyterian history and polity, as well 
as some specifics about Harvey Browne. This class 
is open to anyone wanting to learn, regardless of 
member-status. So, whether you are a prospective 
or longtime member, know you are welcome! 
Please RSVP to the church office by Wednesday, 
March 9 if you plan to attend. Location TBD. 

AîűŹđŭ̇6ŭđîčű 
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¸ŭđűĆƕŹđŭıîŊ̇áőŉđŊ̇Ħőŭ̇wîŭćĭ 

¿đűűıőŊ̇xőŹđű̇- U̇đĆŭžîŭƕ̇ʼʺʼʼ 

  

The Session of HBPres met, through the technology 
of Zoom, a stated meeting on Tuesday,  
February 8. Following a devotion by Claudette  
Taylor the following business was handled: 

¶ Rev. Coy Fohr gave the Pastorôs report. 
¶ Katherine Kupar introduced herself to              
session and updated the session on her 
work. 

¶ Reviewed activities of children and youth. 
¶ Approved the following recommendations 
from the Personnel Committee: 

 
1.  Full time employees hired after January 1, 

 2022, unless currently enrolled in PC
(USA)ôs  Board of Pension plan or has            
specific terms of  employment that has 
been approved by the Personnel Committee, 
can be enrolled in the PC(USA)ôs Retire-
ment Savings Plan, 403B, rather than PC
(USA)ôs pension plan. HBPres will pay 
 4% of the employee's salary into the plan 
and  match additional contributions by the 
employee up to $500.00/year.   

2.    Change the time frame for employees to                            
 become eligible to enroll in the retirement 
 or savings plan from 1 year of approved 
 employment to 60 days of approved  
 employment.   
3. Give Michelle Gilfert a gift of $250.00 for 
 her  work with the childrenôs music                

 program. She was instrumental in the   
 preparation of the Christmas program. 
 These funds will be taken from Temporary         
 Restricted Funds, Dr. Thomas Head                     
 bequest. 
3. Change Terry Hargraveôs employment   
 status from full time to 20 hours per week 
 with benefits for 2 years beginning August 
 1, 2022.  She will work with Tweens and 
 youth.   
4. Change Katherine Kuparôs covenant  
 agreement from 15 hours per week to 25 
 hours per week; she will add children and 
 families to her responsibilities beginning 
 August 1, 2022. We will offer Katherine 
 benefits.    
5. Approved Christineôs change in Terms of 
 Call to reflect the 3% cost of living                 
 increase.   
 
¶ Approved changing HBPresô insurance    
carrier to Church Mutual Insurance. 

¶ Approved the 2022 Operating Budget. 
¶ Approved a revised Finance Policy. 
¶ Heard reports from different committees. 

 
Next meeting will be March 1, 2022. 
 
Anne Hughes, Clerk of Session 
 

Mid-KY Annual PW Spring Gathering 
 

Presbyterian Women of Mid-Kentucky invite you to 
their Annual Spring Gathering on Saturday, 
March 26 at 10:00 AM. Harvey Browne is the host 
church. Last year we met ñvirtuallyò, through 
Zoom. This year we will meet in-person, in our 
sanctuary. Together Again is the theme and                 
celebration. Guest Speaker - Rev. Cheri Harper, PW 
Global Mission Coordinator; Mission Focus - The 
Hope Buss; Special Music - Sheila OôBannon. 
Please join your Presbyterian Sisters as we celebrate 
our unity and our diversity and encourage one                
another in faith and mission. Mark your calendar 
and save this date! Watch the HB Highlights for 
more details. 

March Circle Meetings 
 

Morning Circles will meet in-person & on Zoom in 
Eline Hall March 8, 2022 at 10:30 AM. 
 
Evening Circles will meet by Zoom March 8 at 
6:30 PM. 

 
Watch and listen for any changes and details as the 
date gets closer. 
 
Our study is Lesson 7 - ñMaryò from What My 
Grandmothers Taught Me Learning from the              
Matthewôs Genealogy of Jesus by Meryl Blair 
Scripture: Matthew 1:18-2:23. 

 
Everyone is welcome to join in. 
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\îŭƒđƕ̇6ŭőƓŊđ̇6őőŀ̇7ŃžĆű 

Pastorôs Book Club 
  

This month, the Pastorôs Book Club will be reading Good Enough: 40ish Devotionals For a Life of                           
Imperfection by Kate Bowler. This will also serve as a devotion for the season of Lent, so we will stretch it 
our over six weeks, rather than one month. Weôll meet Sunday, April 10th at 4:00 PM to discuss. The 
church will have a few copies available, or you can purchase through Carmichaels. 

You need not to have read any of our book clubs selections, ALL are welcome! 

Booktalk 
  

The Booktalk book for Tuesday, March 29 at 
11:30 AM via Zoom will be Susan, Linda, Nina & 
Cokie: The Extraordinary Story of the Founding 
Mothers of NPR by Lisa Nappoli.  
 
The author discusses the history of National Public 

Radio by introducing us to the 
"founding mothers:" Susan 
Stamberg, Linda Wertheimer, 
Nina Totenberg, and Cokie 
Roberts. These women, all 
born between 1938 and 1944, 
helped to make the evening 
program All Things                         
Considered, and NPR itself, a 
familiar and trusted news 
source.  

Bookanalia 
  

The Bookanalia book for Wednesday March 16 at 
6:30 PM in Room 209 and via Zoom will be The 
Boy Who Harvested the Wind by William 
Kamkwamba and Bryan Mealer presented by Nancy 
Pollock, Terry Hargrave, and HBYouth. 
  
This is a true story about the author and is in three 

different editions, a children's 
book, one for young adults and 
an adult version. This monthôs 
selection was the suggestion of 
Rochelle Holm who is a                  
missionary with PC(USA). She 
and her husband, Tyler and 
daughter Mphatso were located 
here in Louisville at the                
beginning of the pandem-
ic. They were active in the 
community of Harvey Browne 
at that time.   

Looking for a great deal?  
Mention Booktalk when purchasing one of our highlighted books at Carmichaelôs and receive a  

20% discount!  
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čžŃŹ̇¿žŊčîƕ̇¿ćĭőőŃ̇¸ŭőħŭîŉű̇Ħőŭ̇wîŭćĭ 

HBUniversity 
 

ñWhy the Cross? Connections between Crucifixion 
and Salvation in Christian Theology.ò This series 
will survey a range of understandings of how               
Jesusôs death makes possible atonement,                        
considering both supports and challenges for the 
different views. Sundays at 9:30 AM in Eline Hall 
and via Zoom. 
 

F-R-I-E-N-D-S 
 

We will be journeying through Lent together                 
exploring creative ways to connect with Scripture 
guided by the Sanctified Art Lenten devotional. No 
homework or preparation is necessary to attend the 
class. Sundays at 9:30 AM in the Session Room 
and via Zoom. 
 

 
 

 

Weekly Devotions in Lent 
 

Watch on HBPres/YouTube and Facebook Live for                   
devotions led by our parish associate, Rev.                
Katherine Kupar. Each Tuesday at 9:00 AM,                   
Katherine will open space for prayer and reflection. 
Whether you watch at 9:00 or at a more convenient 
time later in your day, we hope this space will offer 
room for pause and intention in your Lenten                  
journey. 

More Than a Minute  
 

Ever hear a wonderful ñMinute for Missionò and 
think to yourself: Iôd love to know more! This Lent 
we will be trying out ñMore than a Minuteò, a space 
for us to dig into the important work happening 
throughout our Louisville community. Special 
guests will talk with church leaders not only about 
their work, but about how we can further engage, 
support, and volunteer toward their efforts.              
Thursdays at Noon over HBPres/YouTube and 
Facebook Live. Hope to see you there! 

~ŊŃıŊđ̇~ŪŪőŭŹžŊıŹıđű 

Mariners 
 

The Mariner Sunday School Class continues studying PCUSAôs Follow Me Series. During the season of Lent, 
beginning March 6, we begin a 6-week unit, Practice Spiritual Disciplines. Over the centuries, Christians 
have experimented with ways to make space in their lives to be with Jesus, and to allow Jesus to transform 
them. Spiritual practices are seen as things Jesus said and did. Spiritual disciplines are usually thought of as 
those things that help us draw near to God and might include different forms of prayer, meditation, study, and 
service. This unit looks at some of these disciplines: 

 
¶ March 6 - Fast (Matthew 4:1ï4, 6:16ï18; Acts 13:2ï3) 
¶ March 13 - Pray (Matthew 6:9ï13; Philippians 1:3ï11) 
¶ March 20 - Listen to God (1 Samuel 3:1ï11; Mark 1:35ï39) 
¶ March 27 - Embrace Simplicity (Matthew 6:19ï21; Philippians 4:11ï12) 
¶ April 3 - Unplug (Genesis 2:1ï3; 6:30ï34) 
¶ April 10 - Try Different Practices (Isaiah 43:19; Hebrews 4:15ï16) 

 
Sundays in the Living Room and via Zoom. 
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March 27, 11:30-1:30 PM 
Put together College Care             
Packages. We will meet in the 
gym for lunch, the project, and 
games.  

 

\6nıčű 

March 26, 1:00-3:00 PM 
Children of all ages are welcome to bring bikes, 
trikes, scooters, and other 
wheeled items to enjoy riding 
with friends in the parking lot. 
Snow cones or popcorn 
(depending on the weather) will be served.  

\6ÇƓđđŊű 

\6ãőžŹĭ 

March 4-6 (Middle and High School) 
The youth will have a Winter          
Retreat at Camp PYOCA. 

 
March 20, 5:30-7:30 pm (Middle and High 
School) 
The youth will have dinner 
and then a lesson from Mr. 
Rogersô Neighborhood. 

\6̧ ŭđűẋžŭűđŭƕ 

We are excited to see children back in Sunday 
School and for our Wednesday programs. Our 
nursery staff: Annabelle, Tess and Katie have 
missed seeing the children and our ready to be back 
in action.  
 
Here at Harvey Browne we love to have children 
worship with us but we understand wiggles can be 
too much at times. We offer childcare for three and 
under during Sunday School and worship. Also, 
four and five year olds are welcome to leave the  
service after the Time for Disciples for activities if 
they choose. During the last hymn children 2 and 
over in the nursey area will be brought back to their 
families in worship. 
 

If you have any questions 
about the nursery, please 
call Julie at 896-1791 ext. 
119 or email at                   
jrousseau@hbpres.net. 

The Tweens will be collecting individual snack 
items and school items for the College Care              
Packages. Items can include popcorn, chips,              
crackers, granola bars, individual breakfast items, 
highlighters, pens, pencils, post-it notes, and candy. 
Bring items to church office by March 27. 

The month of March is National Reading Month, it is a time when we make early literacy even more of a        
focus for our preschool and kindergarten students. Youôll find students writing, reading, playing sound/word 
games, drawing, and chatting! We believe exposing children to excellent childrenôs literature is one way we 
can encourage our students to be lifelong readers and learners. Read alouds, exploring books, and discussions 
are integral parts of everyday instruction at the preschool. 
 
In February, we celebrated LOVE and diversity and added the following new books to our classroom libraries.  
We can highly recommend them for their beautiful pictures and texts. These texts were chosen to honor and 
celebrate Black History Month and Chinese New Year at the preschool. Teachers incorporate these books as 
read alouds while also adding them to their classroom libraries for children to explore on their own. 
 
Bringing in the New Year by Grace Lin, Celebrate Chinese New Year -National Geographic Kids, Crayola 
Colors of China, Dragon Dance by Joan Holub & Bernei Huang, Dream Big, Little One by Vashti Harrison 
Jabari Tries by Gaia Cornwall, Skin Like Mine by Latashia M. Perry, The ABC's of Black History by Rio  
Cortez, The Animals of Chinese New Year by Jen Sookfong Lee, Who was Martin Luther King, Jr by Lisbeth 
Kaiser, You Are Enough, A book about Inclusion by Margaret O'Hair. 

wîŭćĭ̇ıű̇»őîŭıŊħ̇ıŊ̇îŹ̇\îŭƒđƕ̇6ŭőƓŊđ̇¸ŭđűćĭőőŃ˛ 
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\đŃŪ̇xđđčđč 

Wednesday Night Dinner 
 

Wednesday Night Dinners have started again Chef 
Dudley plans and prepares the meals each week but 
this program needs your help. There is a lot of work 
required to prepare each meal; prep work, setting 
the tables, serving the food, washing dishes and  
putting them away, and cleaning the kitchen. Help 
is needed in all areas. It is fun to work with other 
church members and youôll likely learn a valuable 
tip form Dudley! Please call Portia Brittain at 593-
7159 to volunteer. 
  
On a separate note, while the Wednesday night   
dinners are a lot of fun, we still need to keep each 
other safe. You are asked to take the following steps 
to protect yourself as well as each  other. Please   
observe the following: 
  

¶ Masks are required at all times, except 
when eating. 

¶ Sanitize your hands at the payment table. 
¶ Social distancing of 6 feet in all serving 
lines, with the exception of a parent        
assisting a child. 

¶ Each table should only seat 5 people, with 
the exception of a family of 5 or more. 
  

Please remember these reminders are in place to 
keep us all healthy. 

~žŹŭđîćĭ̇͑̇wıűűıőŊ 

Calling All Gardeners 
 

A new gardening project begins in March. The 
Hunger-Justice-Earth Care team will be caring for 
three new saplings and a butterfly garden. The trees 
will eventually help cool the chapel parking lot 
which is a heat island. The garden will support             
various species of bees, birds and butterflies. All 
trees are planted by the City of St. Matthews at no 
cost to HBPres.   
      
All volunteers welcome. Questions? Speak with 
Pam Glaze.   

Outreach and Mission will be experimenting with 
several new projects in 2022. 
 
1. We have cut the number of offerings in half.  
 So instead of having a Hunger Offering 
      and a Special Offering each month, there will 
 be one offering only. We are hoping  
      you find this easier as well as giving everyone 
 more time to focus on one giving  
      opportunity.   
 
2. Service Worship (not to be confused with              
 worship service) is a chance for all members 
      to participate in service together. After a             
 shortened worship service, members will  
      work at church or in the community on a               
 service project of their choosing. Members 
      will work on a team. This event is scheduled 
 for Sunday, October, 30. 

wîŭćĭ̇Vŭőćđŭƕ̇7îŭŹ 

The Grocery Cart for March is for  
St. Matthews Area Ministries   
 
The following items are needed: 
Paper Towels, Toilet Paper, Shampoo,                 
Conditioner, Surface Cleaners, Liquid Dish 
Soap, Laundry Soap (Best Deal at Dollar Tree), 
Maxi Pads (not tampons) 

 
Of course, other donations will be accepted and  
appreciated. We want to thank you in advance for 
helping this mission. For questions or concerns, 
please contact Pam Wood at prmw@juno.com or 
Mark Wood at prmw@juno.com.   
 

 
 
 
 

From Pam & Mark Wood 
Over the past few months of delivering Grocery 
Cart goods to various organizations around town, 
Mark and I have felt very touched to see all the                
donations that our HB family has brought for others 
in need.  We hear the many thanks from each                   
organization and we want all of you to know that 
what you do each month is very much appreciated. 


